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Village of Westville

Special Meeting
July 1, 2020

7pm
Mayor Weese called the meeting to order at 7:00pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present: Trustees Sandlin, Hall, Delhaye, Jenkins and Hughes, as well as Treasurer Larson and Village Clerk Vickie Slavik. Trustee Dunham was absent.
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the agenda. Motion by Hall; second by Hughes. Motion carried.
Weese called the meeting to discuss the Police Department. We have 3 full time and 2 part time officers remaining. Green moved out of state, Benschneider is in training, Showers is off a couple of months. A couple of others quit. Kirby resigned from police work. Davis lives in Chicago. We have Jordan Barney and Doug Showers; both work at the Sheriff’s Dept. and their hours are limited.  We have advertised and we received two resumes. One worked here before and may not be eligible to get a badge number. Booe talked to the Sheriff and Chief Yates and the reason this one cannot get a badge is a small issue, but they were not very happy with it.  Misty Smitley from Rossville (husband is a deputy sheriff) works Rossville now.
The question from the police is the starting wage and the insurance. Misty makes more than we pay now where she is. Insurance would be a big issue for her to come here. Weese said the bad thing is a lot of officers are quitting this line of work; the sheriffs would assist at no charge for a while; they charge Bismarck $52.00 an hour. Weese said we are at a point now where we do not have a choice. The training takes a year for a brand-new officer. If we open the residency radius, it needs to open to the entire county and for all departments. 
Booe said there was a poll last night and of 10,000 poll takers, 97% recommended no one get into law enforcement. Hall asked how soon they get insurance; it is the first of the following month. Booe thinks Misti has insurance in Rossville. Neither of the candidates has an issue starting at what they make now. $19.35/hour is what Rob makes and that would be offered. Varvel said Misti will need to get some call experience. Booe might use the one that worked here before as a part-time officer; he and Justin will discuss it. The State’s Attorney gave this other individual a letter of recommendation, and the issue he was involved in was on an off-duty incident. Varvel would be willing to stay with Westville for $1.00 an hour; he was offered more than that to go to Tilton, but the benefits of staying in Westville where his kids go to school and being able to go to their events weighs into it heavily. The part timer officers are at $16.30 an hour currently. Catlin’s part time is $17.83. Hoopeston is over $20 per hour. Hall pointed out that part-timers are not getting benefits and if you have enough extra help, the full-time people will not have so much overtime. 
Booe said there is one person on the Sheriff’s Department who works third shift and is interested. Booe said you cannot work for the Sheriff’s Dept. more than 4 hours before your shift or a maximum of 12 hours in a day. Hall said if we raise it $1.00/hour for (4) full time officers, it will equal $8,000.00 per year (without considering benefits). Larson said before the crisis, PNT paid for one officer and the benefits. Weese wants to look at the other departments once we figure out what we have lost in the 3 months of COVID. He said we may get a government reimbursement. IML asked what we have lost. Weese told them we have lost sales tax revenue (Weese said we operate on that), we lost the money we have spent on COVID salaries and safety supplies, we have lost gaming revenue for three months (which started back up today). Weese said we cannot give raises if we do not have the money to cover it. Hall suggested we could adjust the salaries for everybody, put Misti at Rob’s salary with a probationary period and then give her the additional $1.00/hour raise. Weese said we cannot vote on the money part tonight. Consensus is to do this. Booe said there are 34 shifts open in July, but if we get some of this done, then next month should look better. Varvel said Misti needs to learn the town and the procedures. Hall said we have officers who work other places part time; Booe said we do not have any except he works Tilton. Booe, Varvel and Wahlfeldt put Westville’s shifts first. Varvel quit Oakwood to be able to focus on Westville’s open shifts. Booe will have Misti come to the Regular Meeting on the 15th if she is interested in the position. They will vote at that meeting to give $1.50/hour to part timers, and $1.00 each to the current full-time officers. Larson said he and Booe submitted OT pay through COVID and we should get some money from that. The money goes to each city based on per capita. The ordinance will be adjusted to expand the residency requirement from 6 miles to all of Vermilion County and for all departments.  
Booe wants to get Barney to work on some of the junky properties.  Silver Dollar and another house in question were sold for back taxes. 
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adjourn at 7:32pm. Motion by 
